MINUTES
CITY OF BROOKINGS
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION
December 13, 1972

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. Vice-chairman

H. Lee Hansen presided and other members present were Don Smith,
John Lacy and Dellis Oliver. Mayor Les Williams, Superintendent
of Public Works Elmer S. Lee, and Parks Commissioner Rush Long
were also present,

Mr., Tim Sands, a representative from the Jaycees, was present
to discuss the acquiring of playground equipment for Easy Manor
and Richard Street parks. The Chairman described the areas to
be used as playgrounds for small children, one located on Easy
Manor, the other on Richard Street. The park areas are filled
and drained and about ready for the equipment. The efforts of
the Commission to obtain equipment and their decision to ask
the Jaycees to contact organizations in the area for donations
toward the purchase of playground equipment were reviewed.

The Commission is asking the Jaycees to try for $2,500 in
pPledges so the total of pledges and the amount budgeted by
the City may be used when applying for matching funds for the
purchase of playground equipment, Mr. Sands will talk with
the Jaycees and report to Mr. Hansen.

It was requested that card notices of meetings be mailed on
the Monday preceding meeting date,

MOTION by Del Oliver, seconded by Don Smith, to ask outgoing
members to serve for the next term. Outgoing members December 31,
1972, are H. Lee Hansen, Marshall Hoppin, and John Lacy. Motion
carried. ‘

MOTION by Don Smith, second by Del Oliver, to change meeting
night to first Thursday of each month, Motion carried,

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
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